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Dear Mr Gallagher 

Healthwatch Service User and Carer Experience Report 2021 

Thank you for the final version of the Healthwatch Service User and Carer Experience of South 
Worcestershire Community and Recovery (CARS) Report. The Community Assessment and Recovery 
Service welcome and value the Healthwatch report and findings in order to continually improve our 
services. The CARS service has had an opportunity to review the report and would like to respond to the 
findings and recommendations. 

The report's recommendations covered three main areas: 

• Care Coordination and Care Planning

• Communication

• Carers

Each specific recommendation will be addressed below: 

• Ensure all Service Users are allocated and have continual support of a Care Coordinator

throughout their time with CARS.

The Care Programme Approach (CPA) describes a framework originally introduced in the 1990s to 

ensure that the care of people with severe mental health problems was effectively coordinated within 

secondary mental health services. 
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To ensure alignment with ACHOMS (The Accreditation of Community Mental Health Services) the CARS 

teams will produce a leaflet for carers that will include information about the Worcestershire Association 

of Carers, their entitlement to a Carers Assessment and information about the Jigsaw Carer Support 

Group. 

Action: Production of a CARs service user leaflet and a leaflet for Carer's. 

• CARS should review their .response rates to calls given the comments we received about

the difficulty Service Users, Carers and on occasion their GP's had contacting the service.

In the last 4 months there has been a significant issue with the phone line at Studdert Kennedy House 

which has resulted in callers gaining the impression that the phones are just ringing out unanswered. 

This occurs when all lines are in use and callers do not obtain an engaged signal. The building is owneq 

and managed by Worcestershire County Council and this issue has been repeatedly escalated to their 

telephone communications department. 

All service users should have access to the Crisis number and this is on all letter templates. The report 

suggested the service do not use Zoom or Skype however, the Trust use similar software called WebEx. 

GPs are very welcome to attend the MDT meetings. The Associate Medical Director for Worcestershire 

has been working with local GPs to develop a guidance process for them. 

• Ensure the routine and systematic capture of Carer/Supporter details of all CARS Service

Users

The Administration Management Lead is currently developing a Minimum Data Set (MOS) for the Trust. 

The MOS would include next of kin and carer details. On completion this will enable regular reporting on 

completion and enable improvement plans to be developed where necessary. CARS Team reception 

staff are tasked with asking all patients to update the details when attending clinics for appointments. 

Action: Develop Minimum Data Set form for the trust which will capture carer support 

details along with NOK details 

The CARS Service Managers would like to take this opportunity to thank those at Healthwatch for their 

supportive 'critical friend' approach and their ongoing candour. We firmly believe that the process of 

continuous improvement relies, very much on organisations opening themselves up to being reviewed 

and monitored by interested parties who have the needs of the service user and their carers and families 

at the heart of what they do. 

It is in this spirit that the service is embarking on the journey towards Royal College of Psychiatrist 

Accreditation of Community Mental Health Teams (ACOMHS). 

We feel that the regular the oversight of Healthwatch has helped improve our service over the years and 

has put us in good stead for this new stage of our development and we look forward to reporting on a 

very much improved picture following our next Healthwatch review. 

Yours sincerely 

r� 

Derek Hammond 
Community Service Manager (Worcestershire) 
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